

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 25 March 2022

Text messaging

We have noticed that some of our parents have missed important messages due to having the 'teachers2parents' app but not having their notifications switched on in their phone settings. Please ensure that you switch on your notifications in your phone settings. Alternatively, please delete the app and you will still receive texts from us via SMS.

Nursery News

We are accepting applications for children who turn 3 years old before 31st August 2022 to start in our Nursery in September 2022. We offer full time places (9am–3pm) as well as 15 hour placements. Nursery places are prioritised for children with siblings in the school. Please either come to the school Reception to pick up an application form or email the school

so that one can be sent to you. Applications will need to be submitted before 23rd April.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Ofsted

As many of you will know, we had a two-day, section 8, Ofsted inspection in the Junior School last week. We were happy to welcome the inspector in to our Junior School village and show her the amazing work of our staff and children. The report won't be available until it has been quality assured by Ofsted, which usually takes between 6-8 weeks. We will let you know the moment it is published. Thank you to all of you who contributed to the survey.

Bikeability

Last week, children in year 5 & 6 took part in Bikeability Level 2 cycle training. The training develops skills for cycling on single-lane roads with simple junctions and moderate traffic and includes the core functions for safe and responsible cycling. The children learnt to: make good and frequent observations; communicate their intentions clearly to others; choose and maintain the most suitable riding position; and



understand priorities on the road, particularly at junctions. <u>You can see some photos</u> by clicking here.

New Mental Health Support

The last 18 months have been particularly hard for young people's mental health and wellbeing. Young people and their families in need of urgent help with their mental health can now get free access 24/7 support from trained NHS mental health professionals by telephone.

Phone lines have been set-up by the NHS across London for young people in distress to access immediate support.

The local crisis line number for North Central London (Haringey) – 0800 151 0023

Exciting developments in school

Behind the scenes, there have been some exciting developments taking place in

school. Over the coming weeks we will be sharing these with parents and carers via the newsletter and the website. This week we are sharing the developments to our KS1 library; we have made it a more engaging hub for reading. You can see some pictures here:





Friends of South Harringay News

Spring Bake Sale | Venta de Pasteles | Shitje Ëmbëlsirash | Kek

Satışı - Wednesday 30 March



We are really looking forward to the spring bake sale on Wednesday, which will take place in the infant playground (from 3.20pm) and the junior playground (from 3.30pm).

Please bring your cakes / biscuits to the school office in the morning and we would also really welcome any more volunteers to help with setting up, selling cakes and cleaning up!

Remember not to use nuts or sesame seeds and to clearly label anything non-vegetarian or not Halal / kosher

Summer Fair 2022

Planning has begun for the summer fair, which will be happening on Saturday, 9 July. Please mark your diaries and get thinking about events, activities and stalls you would



like to see. We'd like each class to run one stall or activity so have a think about what your class would like to do. If you couldn't make the first meeting about the fair but want to be involved please email psa@firensdofsouthharringay.org to let us know how you might be able to help, or to go on the mailing list.



Scoot-a-thon – 24 April

We will hold the scoot-a-thon for the infants on Sunday 24 April. All infants can take part! Please look out for sponsorship forms that

will be going out in pupils' bags shortly.

Classlist and AmazonSmile

A reminder that our events and ticketing is

done through Classlist (www.classlist.com) – please join if you're not already a member. Also, why not sign up to AmazonSmile (www.smile.amazon.co.uk) and support Friends of South Harringay for free when you shop.

Get involved with Friends of South Harringay!

Please get in touch if you would like to get involved with Friends of South Harringay. As well as general support for events etc we are looking for specific help in terms of the secretary role and communications support. For more details please email: psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org

MATHLETICS

Our mathletes for last week: Gene 5 Elm 3488 points

Our mathletics class last week: 3 Acacia

Our mathletes for this week: Rufus 5 Elm 5450 points

Our mathletics class this week: 5 Elm

Accelerated Reader

Our star readers for last week: Nell 3 Acacia

Dylan 4 Cherry

Our star readers for this week: Arlo 3 Willow

Evan 5 Magnolia

Beni 4 Cherry Scout 5 Magnolia

Axel 6 Acacia

Paloma 6 Acer

Quiz master class: 5 Elm

Quiz master class: 6 Acer



Monday 28 March – Year 1 trip to Little Angels Theatre

Monday 28 March – KS2 Instrument concert (Guitars)

Tuesday 29 March – Lively Ladybirds trip to Kentish Town Farm

Tuesday 29 March – Entries to be brought in for KS2 Easter egg competition

Tuesday 29 March – KS2 Instrument concert (Violin and Cello)

Wednesday 30 March – Entries to be brought in for KS1 Easter bonnet parade

Wednesday 30 March – PSA Spring bake sale — Nut and sesame free cake contributions welcomed

Thursday 31 March— Busy Bees visiting Kentish Town Farm

Friday 01 April— Royal Albert Hall performance for choir club participants

Monday 4 April— Monday 18 April— Easter holidays— No School

Tuesday 19 April— Return to school